Minutes of the MEETING of the FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on 

Wednesday 21 January 2009 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT:

Cllr 
Mrs M.J. Ray (Chairman)




Cllrs:
Miss S.A. Brown

D.G. Rickard





N.K. Cast


R.J. Stoodley






Ms F.K. McKenzie 

D.R. Tett


C.M. Ray


K.G. Wallace

Also in attendance: Cllr: G.J. Ackerman. 


PUBLIC FORUM


There were no members of the public present.

64.
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Cllr C.D. Wild.

65.
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 12 November 2008 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

66.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


There were no declarations of interest.

67.
BEST VALUE, SCRUTINY AND BRIDPORT AND WEST BAY TOWN 
PLAN SUB COMMITTEE


RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting of the Sub Committee held on 16 December 2008 be received and the recommendations therein adopted, namely:


Bridport and West Bay Town Plan (min 25)


RESOLVED: that the timetable for the review of the Town Plan be approved as set out in the minutes.


Publication Scheme (min 27)


RESOLVED:  that the model publication scheme be adopted with effect from 1 January 2009, to be reviewed annually.

68.
FINANCIAL ESTIMATES 2008/2009 – 3rd REVISION


Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL. 2008.

Members noted the expenditure on the budget up to the end of December 2008.


RECOMMEND: that the 3rd revision of the 2008/2009 estimates be approved. 

69.
BUDGET AND ESTIMATES 2009/2010


Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2009. 

Members thanked the Office Manager for all his work on the preparation of the budget. 

In considering this item, members noted the position on the current year’s budget, the level of reserves, the projects completed this year and those programmed for next year, with the proposed additions/amendments to the budget as set out in the report.

The Town Clerk drew members’ attention to the options on the precept. He explained that there would be additional income for next year of £10,057 because of the increased tax base. This reduced the draft deficit to £7,618. It was open to members to consider any level of precept, including no increase, although this would mean that the £7,618 would be need to be funded from reserves or savings during the year. This could be done, if members wished, without impacting on service delivery for the coming year. This might not be an option in future years, due to the anticipated use of reserves for the Town Hall.
Members generally felt that in the current exceptional economic climate and taking account of the increased tax base and with no impact on services, a zero increase in the precept should be recommended. This was moved and seconded, put to the vote and declared to be carried.
Therefore, it was RECOMMENDED:

(a) that the use of reserves as set out in paragraph 4 of the report be approved for 2009/10,

(b) that the draft estimates for 2009/10 as set out as Appendix A to the report be approved, 

(c) that the proposed fees and charges set out in Appendix B to the report be approved for 2009/10, and

(d) that the precept levied by the Town Council for 2009/2010 shall be £383,082. The Band D charge to remain unchanged at £115.91. The increase of £10,057 in the precept to be met from the increased tax base. The estimated budget deficit for 2009/2010 of £7,618 to be met from the Town Council’s reserves. 

70.
SERVICES ADMINISTERED BY THE SURVEYOR

The Town Surveyor reported for information on the following topics: -

(a)
work was progressing on a number of projects as reported in the budget item. This included the family shelter and the market audit.
(b)
the Community Orchard Planting Day had been a great success on 17 January 2009.

(c)
the outcome of the latest funding bid for the West Bay Play Area was awaited and would be reported to the next meeting of this Committee. 

(d)
the Town Surveyor was joined by all members in thanking the Groundstaff for all their hard work over the recent months.  The Town Clerk was asked to write on behalf of the Committee, to formally thank the Groundstaff.
(e)
he had been working on a large number of traffic issues, including parking on market days and progress would be reported to the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee on 27 January.
71.
TOWN HALL


Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2011.


RESOLVED: 


(1)
that the latest position on the Town Hall Heritage and Conservation 
Project be noted as set out in the report.

(2)
that the Town Clerk be authorised to recruit and appoint a project manager as part of the Development phase (up to stage 2) and in line with the successful first round Heritage Lottery Fund application. The Town Council contribution to the costs of the development phase to be met from within the existing Town Hall Lottery Bid budget. 


(3)
that this Committee receive regular reports on the progress of the 
development phase of the project and approval be sought from this 
Committee, prior to submission of the second stage application.

(4)
that the contract for the separate essential work on the north colonnade be considered and approved in the closed session part of this agenda.

72.
BLAST UPDATE


Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2012.


Members welcomed the significant progress made on the project.


RESOLVED: that the update report be noted as in Appendix A and it be agreed that any funds still being held by the Town Council be transferred to the new company, when it was established, to take forward the BLAST project.
73.
OLYMPICS 2012


Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2007.


RESOLVED: that the latest position in respect of the Bridport 2012 Steering Group be noted as outlined in the report.

74.
CORRESPONDENCE


The Town Clerk reported:
(a)
a letter had been received from Sue England of Smith and Smith, proposing that the reusable market bags that the Town Council was looking to purchase to advertise the market, could also advertise local small businesses. The bags could be purchased by local businesses, which would reduce the costs. This proposal was supported by the Chamber of Trade and Commerce. 
This suggestion was welcomed by members and it was asked that it be looked at further at the Market and Business Liaison Sub Committee.

(b)
a request had been received from Bridport Youth Dance Development for grant assistance but, as with other grant requests, it would not be considered until the annual round of grant applications. 

(c)
1st Bridport Scouts, in their centenary year, had asked members for permission to include the town crest on its neckerchief design. This was supported by the Committee, which welcomed the design.

(d) 
receipt of a letter of thanks from the Chamber Orchestra for grant 


assistance.


(e) 
that a gig by Youth Centre members raised £127 for the Christmas 


Festival.

75.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

1. The Town Clerk reported that: 

(a)
Cllr Anna Grear had resigned from the Town Council, due to work commitments, as of 19 January 2009.


(b)
councillors would be contacted with a view to rearranging the date of the meeting of this Committee scheduled for 8 April. The date proposed, subject to confirmation, was 26 March 2009.
(c)
the land transfer of the New Zealand open space to the Town Council was being progressed.
2. The Town Mayor reminded the Committee that he would continue reporting his list of engagements to the full council meetings.




76.
PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

The Town Clerk presented List 4 of the 2008/09 accounts, in the sum of £103,609.98, which had been authorised for payment since the last meeting. This having been tabled for members' information was approved and signed by the Chairman.

77.
PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960

RESOLVED: that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted, it was agreed that in the public interest the public be temporarily excluded whilst the Committee considered the following matters:

78.
TOWN HALL NORTH COLONNADE WORKS

The Town Surveyor reported that prices had been obtained to carry out these essential repair works, as reported to the last meeting of this Committee.  Members received a copy of the costings involved in the project and details of the quotes received to carry out the building part of the work. The cost of the overall project was now estimated at less than £14,000 and members considered the appointment of a contractor for the building part of the work, which was one element of the costs.
The timetable for the works was also reported and it was hoped that work would start at the end of February and last about 4 weeks. 

RESOLVED:  that the contract for building works at the North Colonnade be awarded as recommended in the report.

79.
PROPERTY MATTERS

There were no matters to report.  

80.
STAFFING MATTERS

The Town Clerk reported for information on the following matters: -

(a) Mike Kellaway, the caretaker and cleaner, began his employment on Monday 12 January and was doing a great job.

(b) Paul Pinkett, the cemetery superintendent, will be out of action for several months, following a serious road traffic accident. Members asked that the Town Clerk write to pass on the best wishes of members for a full and speedy recovery.

The meeting closed at 8.12 p.m.

The next meeting of the Committee (as against the originally published date of 8 April 2009) will now be held on 26th March 2009 at 7.00pm (subject to confirmation)


